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Filipino American Society Inc. (FAS) proudly announces the inauguration of its newly elected officers for 
the 2024-2025 term, following a successful oath-taking ceremony held on January 13th at the Port 
Charlotte Library.

The ceremony was attended by esteemed FAS members and past officers, who gathered for an insightful
discussion on the future projects and initiatives planned by the newly formed Board of Directors.

Leading the organization as President is Atty. Jane Dixon, an Attorney from the Fil-Am Law Firm, PLLC. 
With her wealth of experience and dedication to service, Atty. Dixon is poised to steer FAS towards 
greater heights during her tenure.

Assuming the role of Vice President is Mrs. Rowena "Bebot" Mercado, a Physical Therapist at Shine 
Rehab, Inc. Mrs. Mercado's passion for community will undoubtedly enrich FAS's endeavors in the 
coming year.

Ms. Regina Reuyan, an Administrative Assistant at Tappouni Mechanical Services, Inc., has been 
appointed as Secretary. With her organizational prowess and attention to detail, Ms. Reuyan will play a 
pivotal role in ensuring the smooth operation of FAS's administrative functions.

Ms. Menchie Calesa, a Production Manager at DMSI International, steps into the role of Treasurer. Ms. 
Calesa's expertise in financial management will be instrumental in safeguarding FAS's fiscal health and 
fostering transparency within the organization.

Taking on the position of Auditor is Mrs. Iylin Flock, a General Manager at DMSI International. Mrs. 
Flock's commitment to accountability will uphold FAS's highest financial integrity standards.

Mr. Evan Samson, a Marketing Communications Director at DMSI International, assumes the role of 
Public Relations Officer. With his strategic communication skills and innovative approach, Mr. Samson 
will spearhead FAS's efforts in enhancing its public image and outreach.

Rounding out the Board of Directors is Mrs. Winnie Allenas, a Digital Content Creator and Entrepreneur, 
who will serve as Director. Mrs. Allenas's passion for storytelling will bring fresh perspectives to FAS's 
endeavors in the community.


